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Response to the Summer Budget from CIPFA Housing Panel 

CIPFA is concerned that the proposed 1% reduction in Rents for the next 4 years for Registered Providers and Local Authorities will have a significant impact on the provision of what is already a scarce provision of social housing in the England and also its effective operation to meet the needs of a significant segment of the population.

Everyone is fully aware that the Housing Crisis has not been improved over the last 5 years by a range of Government incentives to the private sector with recent figures showing that only 140,000 houses are being built compared to the 250,000 needed per year. 

The centrally imposed progressive cut on rents comes on top of a range of other changes that have made the operating environment of social housing increasingly difficult.  These include things such as Universal Credit that means that the claimed subsidy that the government makes to social housing is now going to be given directly to tenants.  The announcements yesterday mean that those tenants will have progressively less in their hands than they need with an inevitable adverse impact on bad debt levels for social housing providers.

Ken Lee Chair of CIPFA’s Housing Panel commented: 

“ The imposition of this cut could well lead to a hike in rents increases in the mid-term; means that less houses will be built, probably will lead to more homelessness; but more fundamentally puts a severe strain on the funding of the social housing sector, which is increasingly having to cope with those in society that are not willing or able to buy into the Chancellors new contract.”
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